
Provincial and Federal 
Consultation Alert 
 

Consultation on Immigration Levels and 

Municipal Nominee Program  
 

Ministry 

Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada (IRCC) 

Consultation Deadline 

20 July 2020  

Summary 

IRCC is hosting an online survey consultation on the role of immigration during the 

COVID19 economic recovery period, proposed immigration levels to Canada in 
years to come and a proposed municipal nominee program.  

Proposed Form of Input 

The City of Guelph will respond to IRCC’s survey.  

Rationale 

Immigration contributes to economic development and enriches the character of 
our local community. As the host of the Guelph-Wellington Local Immigration 
Partnership, the City has an interest in providing input on the development of new 

immigration programs geared towards municipal governments.   

Lead 

Public Services – Culture, Tourism and Community Investment 

Link to Ministry Website 

None.  
 

Contact Information  

Intergovernmental Services 

Chief Administrative Office 

City Hall, 1 Carden Street, Guelph ON   N1H 3A1 

519-37-5602 

TTY: 519-826-9771 


